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CCO Community Advisory and Council Meeting  
 

Monday, October 28, 2019 
12:00 - 2:00 pm 

Oregon Research Institute Bldg., 2nd Floor,  
 

Minutes 
 

Attended:   Tara DaVee, Drake Ewbank, Roz Fox, Karen Hall, Caitlynn Hatteras, Val Haynes, Richard Kincade, Silverio 
Mogart, John Radich, Charene Reavis, John Rolling Thunder, Carla Tazumal, Michelle Thurston,  Cindy 
Williams 

 On phone:   Rebecca Henson 
Recorder:    Jan Skeie, LCPH/Prevention 
 
Guests: Amanda Cob, Trillium 
  Debi Farr, Trillium (not signed in) 
  Lucy Zammarelli, Trillium 
  Sharmila Chandran, Trillium 

Ron Harper, Trillium 
Heather Pehaim, Trillium 

  Jacqueline Moreno, Lane County Public Health 
  Derek Bucher, Lane County Public Health 
  Daschel Franz, Lane County Public Health 
  Leah Edelman, Lane County Public Health 
  Carrie Copeland, Food for Lane County 
  Wendee Crofoot 
 
Absent:   Gustavo Balderas, Jocelyn Warren 

 
1. Call Meeting to Order – Meeting opened by Caitlynn Hatteras, Co-Chair. 

 
2. Public Comment:   No public comment 
 
3. Introductions and Welcome – Caitlynn Hatteras, Co-Chair.  No getting to know you question this month. 

 
 
 

UO Riverfront Research Park 
1800 Millrace Drive 
Eugene, Oregon 97403 
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4. Transformation Center Update Report by Leah Edelman 
CCO 2.0 CAC Webinars  
The OHA Transformation Center will be hosting two one-hour informational webinars covering CCO 2.0 contract 
and rule changes impacting CACs. 
• Audience:  CAC members, CAC coordinators, CCO staff supporting CACs 
• Webinar dates/times: 

o Tuesday, December 10, 12-1 p.m.  
o OR 
o Wednesday, December 11, 10-11 a.m.   
o Both webinars will be recorded and contain the same content. 

• Audience:  CAC Coordinators, CCO staff supporting CACs, CAC members. 
 

CAC Member Needs Assessment Survey 
The Transformation Center would also like to distribute a CAC Member Needs Assessment survey to curren CAC 
members.  The survey will be open from October 2 – November 6.  
Paper surveys are available, ask Leah Edelman. 

 
5. Reports 

 
RAC Update – Char Reavis 
The RAC meeting was held in Cottage Grove and was well attended.   
Items discussed: 
• Team from Be Your Best Wellness Center in Cottage Grove came to the meeting.  They will be offering 

Behavioral Health, dental, and physical health.  Cottage Grove High School has an Applied Health class that 
will be working in the wellness center to gain experience. 

• Kat Sloan is interested in joining the RAC. 
 

Community Engagement – Report by Char and Caitlynn 
Char and Caitlynn attended some of the Trillium Community Conversations on Collaboration, Engagement, and 
integration in October in Multnomah, , Clackamas, Reedsport, and Harrisburg counties.  The meetings were well 
attended.  The other counties were very interested in what Lane County was doing in rural areas.  At the 
Reedsport meeting, their members reported transportation issues from Scottsburg and Elkton. 

 
6. Advance Directives – Planning for situations when you can’t make your own healthcare decisions 

 Deferred to a later date. 
 

7. Prevention Plan 2020-2021 - Report by Jacqueline Moreno, Lane County Public Health Prevention Program. 
(plan attached to email).  Jacqueline reviewed the plan with the CAC members.  After reviewing the plan, the 
motion to approve the plan was motioned for Silverio Mogart and Michelle Thurston seconded the motion.  
Members voted to approve the plan.  The plan now goes to the Governing Board for approval. 

 
8. CCO 2.0/Trillium Questions and Answers: 

CAC members brought forth questions and concerns regarding CCO 2.0.  One of the main concerns was all the 
different letters coming to clients with different information.  There should be a letter coming from the Oregon 
Health Authority that will help clear up concerns and be easier to understand.  Attached to the minutes is a copy 
of the letter that Trillium is sending out to their members. 
 
Next meeting:  November 25, 2019, 12 – 2 p.m. 


